
29 C.F.R. § 471.2
What employee notice clause must be included in Government
contracts?

(a) Government contracts. With respect to all contracts covered by this part, Government contracting
departments and agencies must, to the extent consistent with law, include the language set forth in
appendix A to subpart A of part 471 in every Government contract, other than those contracts to which
exceptions are applicable as stated in § 471.3.

(b) Inclusion by reference. The employee notice clause need not be quoted verbatim in a contract, subcontract,
or purchase order. The clause may be made part of the contract, subcontract, or purchase order by citation
to 29 CFR part 471, appendix A to subpart A.

(c) Adaptation of language. The Director of OLMS may find that an Act of Congress, clarification of existing law
by the courts or the National Labor Relations Board, or other circumstances make modification of the
contractual provisions necessary to achieve the purposes of the Executive Order and this part. In such
circumstances, the Director of OLMS will promptly issue rules, regulations, or orders as are needed to
ensure that all future government contracts contain appropriate provisions to achieve the purposes of the
Executive Order and this part.
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